Workforce Development Committee

3:00 p.m.
Wednesday, February 9, 2011
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those Present:
Jim Abraham, John Considine, Reggie Edwards, Barb Embacher, Becki Hawkins, Bev Mountain, Karen Wagner, Gloria Zachow
Staff Present:


Heather Gleason 
I. Welcome and Introductions
Reggie Edwards called the meeting to order.  
II. Comprehensive Economic Development Strategies Report 
John Considine distributed and reviewed the Comprehensive Economic Development Strategies (CEDS) report.  The report includes regional data but an addendum is available for county specific data.  John reviewed the focus areas and outcomes that were identified by the joint committee meeting in October.  It was suggested to add industry recognized certification and credential skill attainment to the professional degrees outcome.  It was also suggested to change wording from “Decrease community competition for business” to “Increase cooperation between communities to recruit businesses”. 

There was much discussion about other aspects for the CEDS report for the next update including:  the Cost of Living index, minority needs; housing and transportation and how the CEDS can serve businesses.

A motion to recommend the approval of the CEDS report with the suggested changes was made by Jim Abraham and seconded by Karen Wagner. The motion carried.  
III. Other Business

Barb Embacher reported that Greater Mankato Growth will be seeking resources from the business community to support the partnership with District 77 for career and technical services.  It is estimated that $140,000 is needed.     
Karen Wagner reported that DEED received a broadband grant to place part-time staff in the Mankato and New Ulm Workforce Centers to assist people with basic computer skills.  DEED has partnered with MN Dot to provide assessments for their applicants.  Karen also reports that 6,500 people are being released from state prisons every year. DEED has partnered with the MN Department of Corrections to provide Creative Job Search classes to inmates.

Gloria Zachow reported that employers are being more restrictive on hiring employees with criminal backgrounds.

Bev Mountain reported on providing access to rural areas including College Prep and pre-C.N.A. classes being provided in rural areas as well as online training.
The next meeting of the WorkForce Development Committee will be Wednesday, April 13th at 3:00 p.m.
The meeting adjourned. 
